


discussing the biggest infill project in the history of Vaughan, which, unfortunately, is being
discussed under the unusual circumstances created by COVID-19  pandemic.
 
If you agree to this, then it might make sense to consider hiring an environmental psychology
consultant to review the deputations from the residents, the remarks from the planning staff on
mental health and your own responses to the residents during the July 8th COW meeting. The
consultant can then advise on what was done well and what can be done in a better way.
 
As mentioned in the report from staff, the proposed development has a precedence from
developments on privately owned open spaces in the past and for sure it is a major concern for
the residents who currently live next to the BOT Golf course, in addition it is of the same
importance for residents who live next to other similar open green spaces such as Maple
Downs Golf & Country Club (Ward 1), The Eagles Nest Golf Club (Ward 4) and The
Thornhill Club (Ward 5) and others who might go through the same in the future and who
would want to see the city of Vaughan handling proposed developments on such open green
spaces with sufficient care.
 
I have contacts of consultants which I can forward to you and I'd volunteer to be part of a task
force if you think this would be useful.
 
Thanking you for reading my email and looking forward for your support on this matter.
 
Best regards,
 
Hatem ABOU EL NILE

 Kilmuir Gate, Vaughan, ON 
 


